

The Monthly Newsletter of The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club June 2023

www.thecfmdc.com



Note From the President:

It has been a great month during this memorial day weekend. Our next meeting will be on Friday, June 23rd. The meeting is pushed out from the June 9th regular meeting date due to church activities. Our club hunt will take place Saturday, June 17th and our yearly Silver & Relic hunt on October 7th & 8th. This TWO day hunt will be sponsored by the CFMDC (on day 1), and by Minelab (on day 2). Hope to see y'all soon!



To call the May 12th meeting to order, Brian led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Dave awarded Brian with a club's Letter of Appreciation for a recovery done on the beach. Also, Debbie and Carolyn of Minelab made a surprising announcement during the monthly club meeting. A newly invented nationwide event is in the plans, and our club's hunt is helping make the plan happen by providing Minelab with the official "Beta Testing Group".



The May hunt event took place with contestants from across Florida. Several metal detectors were donated by Minelab and much more. The outcome of the event produced 4 winners as you see in this photo.



In honor of appreciating Bill Green. "The Penny King", on his accomplishment of most pennies collected from metal detecting (over the years) at a staggering 245,000 in total, George Case conducted a well deserved public announcement to the group.

Getting to meet club members is beneficial for many reasons. For example, the admiration of an anniversary announcement or a birthday is a nice thing. Even new members receive recognition. All recognitions receive some kind of prize, usually old silver coins. Those are great collectables. This month was Bill & Betty's 63rd anniversary. Bill announced that his secret for a

long marriage is "to never go to bed without a kiss".

First Place Finds of the Month



Single Coin

Detectorist: Rob Loucks



Group Coins

Detectorist: Bill Green



Single Jewelry

Detectorist: Gary Flatt



Group Jewelry

Detectorist: Rob Hill



Single Artifact

Detectorist: Bill Green



Single Odds & Ends

Detectorist:

Lee Neubaurer



Group Artifacts

Detectorist: Rob Loucks



Group Odds & Ends
Detectorist:

Dave Gascoyne

Finds Table Rules and Etiquette

Do not pick up other members' finds without their consent.

Do not solicit votes.

ONLY bring finds that you found WHILE detecting.

Vote for the find you like the most!

Do Not share finds.

Do not look at the name or number on the back of the voting slip to determine your vote.

Only vote 1 time!

Voting is for active members only.

Remember this is a friendly competition.

Have fun with it!

PLACE	MEMBER	TOTAL POINTS
1	Gary Flatt	42
2	Rob Loucks	39
3	Bill Green	36
4	Rob Hill	35
5	Todd James	34
6	Lee Neubauer	34
7	Bryan Mott	29
8	Jim Tippitt	29
9	David Gascyone	29
10	Danny Case	28
11	Gage Dover	27
12	John Ayers	22
13	Betty Harris	16
14	Debbie Bishop	12

Come And Join Us!!!

We meet on the second
Friday of every month.
Meeting Place:
Community United
Methodist Church
41 West Highbanks Rd.
Debary, FL 32713
Meeting Date: May 12,
2023
Meeting Time: 7:30pm

REMINDER: Club
dues are \$25 for the
year and there is a
one-time
membership fee of
\$15. If you are
paying by check,
please make it out to
"The Central Florida
Metal Detecting
Club"

The Central Florida Metal Detecting Code of Ethics

- 1. Fill all holes. Leave the land and vegetation as it was.
 - 2. Remove all trash and litter when you leave.
 - 3. Respect the rights and property of others.
 - 4. Observe all laws, whether national, state or local.
 - 5. Aid law enforcement officials whenever possible.
- 6. Never destroy priceless historical/archeological treasures.
- 7. All metal detectorists may be judged by the example you set. Always conduct yourself with courtesy and consideration for others.

Our club is growing.

New members are coming to our meetings, to see what we are all about, all the time. You know you're part of a great club.

Club Officers



President - Jim Tippitt 386-847-4555



Vice President - Dave Syler



2nd Vice President - Bryan Mott



Treasurer- Vickie Chilla



Secretary- Debbie Bishop

Club Volunteers

Monthly Finds Tables
Rob Loucks

Webmaster Jerry Hitson

Half & Half George & Deborah Guimond

Silver Raffle
Bill & Betty Shackelford

Photographer
Bill Shackleford, Rob Loucks, Jerry
Hitson, Dave Syler

Refreshments
Joe Bishop

Newsletter Editor Carolyn Yohannes/Dave Syler

Any time you show up for a club meeting or hunt, don't forget to sign the register.

Please feel free to bring a snack for the monthly meeting!

Please make sure that you are helping set up the meeting or closing the meeting down! The same members should not be doing this every month!

